	Horton Grange Primary Year 2 Newsletter

Summer Term 2 in Year 2

	Dear Parents and Carers
During Summer 1 the children have worked really hard completing the standard attainment tests (SATs) and we are all very proud of their efforts. Well done Year 2! There will be a parents evening later this term for you to discuss your child’s attainment.
Our visit to the seaside will take place on Friday 21st of June and you will receive a letter with more information about this visit after the holidays.
The children will also be taking part in the Year 2 Sports Day and we hope to see many of you there to support them!
Thanks again for your continued support
Miss Croot, Miss Dawson and Mrs Bibi

	Maths

In Year 2 we will be using what we have already learnt to solve puzzles, problems and investigations. The children will continue to apply their knowledge of the 4 operations to solve various problems. You can continue to help your child by at home by talking about time and money and change when you go shopping. 
	English
In English we will be learning about the Lighthouse Keepers Lunch and writing instructions on how to make a picnic. The children will also be retelling the story but changing parts to make it their own. Please ask the children what their story is about and how they have changed it.

	Geography
Our learning in Geography will be linked to our end of year trip and we will be learning all about the seaside. We will be looking at the human and physical features and comparing them to one another.
	Computing
In Computing the children will be learning how to find information using ICT. The children will also learn how to create games and computer programming.  We will also be creating a slide show using our pictures from the seaside.
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	Science  
In Science we will continue to learn about Materials and how they can be used and grouped. They will be looking at similarities and differences between the properties of different materials.  Children will also be learning to identify which materials would be best suited for different purposes.
	  Physical Education 
Our topics in PE are games and athletics in preparation for our Sports Day. The children will also continue to develop their swimming skills. Please send a swimming kit with your child every Monday and a PE kit every Tuesday.


	PSHE
Next half term the focus will be on ‘relationships’.  

	Music
The children will begin to learn about tempo and timbre. There will also be links with our visit to the seaside!
	DT 
In Design and Technology the children will have design a lighthouse. We will then decorate them using all the techniques we have learnt this year. 

	RE 
Our topic in RE this term is Special Places.



